
Chichester Youth Association
PO Box 394
Epsom, NH 03234
www.ChichesterYouth.com

Clark Thorne - President
Robyn Eldredge - Vice President

Brian May - Treasurer
Maryellen Fish - Secretary

Joe Breesaw - Member at Large
Chichester Youth Association

January 10, 2021
6:30pm via Zoom

Attendance: Clark Thorne, Robyn Eldredge, Jon Rokeh, Steve Burris, Brian May and
Maryellen Fish.

Approval Of The Minutes: On a motion made by Clark Thorne  and seconded by
Robyn Eldredge the minutes from  December 13, 2020 meeting were approved with all
members in favor.

Treasurer’s Report: Checking account balance is 2,660.83. Savings Account
Balance is $12913.74. On a motion made by Clark Thorne, and seconded by
Robyn Eldredge, the Treasurer’s Report was approved with all members in favor.

Commissioners’ Report:
● Baseball

○ Steve Burris was appointed as Baseball Commissioner with all members
in favor.

○ League meeting will likely be at the end of the month. Gary is getting input
from all the towns about how to proceed with the season regarding
Covid-19 guidelines.

○ Board vote to use Online Registration forms and providing an online
payment option (CC processing fee will be paid by registrant)

■ Maryellen will get online form updated this week and distribute to
board members for review with the goal of having registration live
for Friday January 15.

■ Maryellen will inquire with website host about process of refunding
(if necessary)

○ Inquire about including the registration link in CCS email Daily Blast.
● Softball

○ Kristy Whilley was appointed as Softball commissioner
with all members in favor.

● Soccer
○ Jon Rokeh was appointed as soccer commissioner with
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all members in favor.
○ Jon will reach out to Jorge about Caramba camp

Snack Shack:
● Volunteer needed for snack shack coordinator.

Equipment Manager:
● Purchased some baseball helmets, soccer goalie gloves, bats with the

Dick’s GC
● Assigned members for delivering the CYA jackets to player’s homes.
● We plan to assess baseball needs after registration to see if we need

any additional equipment.

Fundraising:
● Dance Alternatives

○ Outdoor BBQ with Raffle
○ Signs on the field
○ Corporate sponsors

Other Business:
● Parks and Rec has offered to help with fixing the fields and they will be

contacting UNH (field turf program)
● Talk to DBU about different type of infield mix. Steve offered to ask other towns

about where they get their infield mix.
● Board approved Clark to purchase parts *(~$200-$300) for
● Dumpsters were emptied and left in place (less expensive than removing).
● Assess Field lining equipment for maintenance needs.
● Clark is going to look into fixing the batting cage poles.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Clark adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by
Steve Burris with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Saturday, February 6th at 6:30 via
Zoom
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